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SUBJECT:  SR 99 Alaskan Way Viaduct Project Update.
BACKGROUND:  This briefing by Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) and City of Seattle staff will provide an update on replacement of the SR 99 Alaskan Way Viaduct.
After the Viaduct was damaged in the Nisqually Earthquake, WSDOT began to review options for replacing the facility and the 69-year-old seawall.  Concerns are that the Viaduct and the seawall could fail; the seawall supports Alaskan Way as well as fill soil underneath the Viaduct.  It is estimated that there is a 1-in-20 chance that an earthquake could permanently close the Viaduct in the next ten years.

The Viaduct carries 110,000 vehicles daily, about one quarter of the north-south traffic through downtown Seattle – well above the planned 65,000-vehicle capacity.  WSDOT estimates that travel time through downtown Seattle will double if the viaduct is no longer usable due to an earthquake, cutting rush hour speeds on I-5 from 20-25 mph to 10-15 mph and creating an additional 15,400 hours of delay during rush hour each day.

In July 2003, WSDOT released new cost estimates for various options that range from $2.5 billion to $4.1 billion.  As part of the nickel gas tax increase package, the State Legislature approved $177 million to complete the environmental review, initiate design work, and acquire some right-of-way.  The Regional Transportation Investment District is viewed as a potential source for a contribution to the project.
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